
BIG CREEK TOWNSHIP  
REGULAR MEETING MINUTES  

DECEMBER 21, 2010 
BIG CREEK TOWNSHIP HALL 

 
Meeting called to order at 7:00 P.M.  Members present:  Supervisor James Booth, Clerk Judy 
Berney, Treasurer Susan Avery, Trustee Marian Buchanan and Trustee Janis Sanderson.  Others 
present:  Fire Chief Kelly Smith, Assn’t. Fire Chief Duane Roddy and seven citizens. 
 
ITEMS APPROVED: 
Buchanan moved, seconded by Sanderson to approve Nov. 16, 2010 Regular Mtg. minutes. 
All Ayes.  Motion Passed. 
Buchanan moved, seconded by Sanderson to approve paying list of township bills.    
All Ayes.     Motion Passed.  Total $23,506.00.   
Berney moved, seconded by Sanderson to accept Mio Fence Co. bid for snowplowing township hall 
and fire hall.  All ayes.  Motion Passed. 
Avery moved, seconded by Sanderson to have Ark Services continue plowing the Mio sidewalk. 
All ayes.  Motion Passed. 
Avery moved, seconded by Sanderson to purchase recycle box from Alpena Recycle Board. 
All ayes.  Motion Passed. 
Buchanan moved, seconded by Sanderson to approve clerk purchasing a computer for up to 
$2,000.00.  All Ayes.  Motion Passed.  
Booth moved, seconded by Berney appoint Alvin Grewe, Thomas McVeigh, and Raymond Baker on 
the  Board of Review.  All Ayes.  Motion Passed. 
Avery moved, seconded by Buchanan to approve the Fire Department Policies number #101, #113, 
#115, and #116.  All Ayes.  Motion Passed.  
 
REPORTS:   
Treasurer’s report was accepted.  Savings $75,574.84, Checking  $2,038.86, Cemetery $966.83, Fire 
Checking $600.31, Fire Savings $16,216.81, Parks $3,469.54, Roads $53,412.06.  Total 
$152,279.25.   
Fire Report:  Fire Chief Kelly Smith gave fire Report.  Firemen have an invitation to attend an 
aircraft crash training session at the Alpena airbase.    
Assessor report consisted of approving one land division and working on new assessment roll. 
Board of Review met in December.          
 
ISSUES DISCUSSED: 
Township snowplow bid from Mio Fence Co. was the only one.  The bid was $50.00 for township 
hall and $40.00 for Luzerne Fire Station each plow.  Dirk Knepp will continue to plow the Mio 
sidewalk.   
Doug Wellman addressed the board on the recycling program and purchasing recycle box.  Question 
was asked if there was anything different with recycling that  needed to be done. 
Discussion on volunteer fire department assisting ambulance and driving ambulance vehicle. 
 
PUBLIC COMMENT:  NONE.             
COMMUNICATIONS:  Liquor Control Commission, MI Public Service Commission, Oscoda 
County Board of Commissioners, MDOT, and Oscoda County Road Commission 
                
Meeting adjourned at 7:50 P.M. 
 
Judy Berney 
Big Creek Township Clerk                                                                            


